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Annual Meeting set for Nov. 30 
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See MEETING Inside 

So what do you know? 
The Alliance Histori-

cal Society is offer-
ing everyone a 
chance to 
test their 
memory and 
knowledge with 
a fun Trivia 
Night event slated 
Tuesday, Oct. 25, at       
A-Town Burgers and Brews 
from 6 to 9 p.m. 

The Society fundraiser will 
challenge teams with six rounds of 
10 questions each, in categories 
including general knowledge, 
movies & TV, sports, cartoon 
characters, geography, and of 
course, local history. 

Admission is $80 for each four-
person team and includes visits 
to A-Town’s burger bar, sides and 
drinks not included. Competitors 

can top it off with a cold one 
from A-Town’s selection of 

beers on tap, a fabulous 
milkshake, or soft 

drink from the cash 
bar. 

      Teams can pur-
chase Mulligans and 

there will be a double 
point round of questions. 

There also will be 50-50 draw-
ings, gift card prizes, and more. 

To register your team of four go 
to alliancehistory.org/trivia-night.  

Table sponsors, as of Sept. 30, 
are Astoria, Robertson Kitchen and 
Bath Supply, Cassaday Turkle 
Christian Funeral Home, Universi-
ty of Mount Union, Consumers 
Bank, Goris Properties, and Alli-
ance Area Chamber of Com-
merce. Question round sponsors 
are Astoria as well as Rotary and 
Kiwanis clubs. 

Historical Society Plans  

Trivia Night Fundraiser 

The Union Avenue 

Methodist Church’s 

History Committee has 

been working on com-

piling a book of the 

church’s history, which 

will be the topic of the 

Alliance Historical Soci-

ety’s annual meeting on 

Nov. 30. The committee 

includes (front) Kathy 

Kramer and Karen Pe-

rone; (back) Jim Pe-

rone, Mike Patterson, 

and Kim Lewis. Karen 

Perone, president of 

the Historical Society 

and primary writer of 

the book, will be the 

keynote speaker at the 

annual meeting. 

Program to focus on new book about Union Avenue UMC 

After two years of compiling the history of 
the Union Avenue United Methodist Church, 
Karen Perone and the History Committee of the 
church are ready to unveil their book, titled  
“This is Our Story: A History of Union Avenue 
Church.” 

A book launch for the congregation will be 
held in conjunction with the Alliance Historical 
Society’s annual meeting on Wednesday, No-
vember 30 at 6:30 p.m. in the church’s sanctu-
ary. 

Karen Perone, the church historian and pres-
ident of the Alliance Historical Society, will 
offer a presentation and slide show on the histo-
ry of the church. Copies of the book will also be 
available for purchase and pre-ordered books 
can be picked up at that time. 

The Society an-
nounces that monthly 
open hours will be held 
every first weekend of 
the month during which 
tours of the Mabel Hart-
zell Historical Home 
and Alliance History 
Mini Museum will be 
offered. Reservations 
are required for these 
first-weekend open 
hours.  

Tours will be given 
at 1 p.m. and 2 p.m. 
sharp on both Friday 
and Sunday as well as 
10 a.m. and 11 a.m. 
sharp on Saturday. 
Those wishing to take a 
tour should visit our 
website to book a tour.  

The suggested donation 
is $5 per adult. Children 
under 12 years old and 
members are admitted free. 

Open Hours  

At Mabel’s 



Copies of our award-winning 
books are available for  

purchase at Rodman Public 
Library, Nest on State, and 
the Alliance Area Chamber 
of Commerce, or from our 

website. 

Amazon Smile :)

Curious? 

Visit https://

smile.amazon.com/ch/ 

34-6530762 

For details on how  

you can help the  

Alliance Historical Society 

when you shop at Amazon. 

Find us on the web: 
www.alliancehistory.org 

www.facebook.com/alliancehistory 
YouTube.com/alliancehistory 

Meeting 

The Alliance Historical Mabel Hartzell Home 
was a busy place on the afternoon of Sept. 18 when 
it was open for free tours of the Mini Museum along 
with a free ice cream sundae bar supplied by A-
Town Burgers & Brews. 

The activity was part of Ohio Open Doors events 
held across the state to explore Ohio's heritage. 
 Historic buildings and fascinating places across the 
state opened their doors for tours and events as part 
of the Ohio History Connection’s annual event. 

The Mini Museum features local history artifacts, 
the 1910 Alliance car, and the current exhibit 

“Advertising Novelties of Alliance Business-
es.” Tours of the Mabel Hartzell Historical Home 
were also available. 

The event was sponsored by the Kiwanis and 
Rotary clubs of Alliance, Astoria, and the Ohio His-
tory Connection. 

The Mabel Hartzell Historical Home is available 
to hold small gatherings and meetngs and tours are 
available through the Historical Society's website at 
alliancehistory.org,hartzell-home/visiting.  

Appointments may also be made by calling 330-
736-1116 or emailing alliancehistory@yahoo.com. 

Mabel Hartzell Historical Home visitors  

enjoy ice cream, taste of local history 

Dottie West 

and Dorothy 

Chapman 

check out 

local history 

in the Mini 

Museum at 

the Mabel 

Hartzell His-

torical Home 

on the after-

noon of Sept. 

18. The Mu-

seum was 

open for free 

tours that 

day when the 

Society held 

an ice cream 

social. 

Continued from Front 

Pre-Order Your Copy of ‘This is Our Story’ 

If you are interested in pre-ordering a copy of “This is Our Story,” 
please fill out this form and submit it with a check for $10 to Chris 
Lamb in the church office. This will ensure that we will order enough 
copies for the November 30 program. Make your check out to Union 
Avenue UMC and mark the memo line: History Book. 

Name:_________________________________________________ 

Email/Phone:___________________________________________ 

Number of Copies:_________   @ $10  Total enclosed:_________ 
 
Union Avenue UMC      1843 S. Union Ave.       Alliance, OH 44601 

Please submit payment by Nov. 15 

“I would like to thank the 
members of the History Com-
mittee,” said Karen Perone, 
noting the members included 
Kathy Kramer, Kim Lewis, 
Mike Patterson, and Jim Perone. 
“I thank them for all their work 
in researching, interviewing, 
writing, and indexing during this 
project. Without their help, I 
would still be reading micro-
films and gathering infor-
mation.” 

Topics in the book include 
the start of our congregation, 
vacation Bible school, pre-
school, a circuit rider who in-
spired a Disney movie, women 
of note, and who could forget 

the pigeon problem? 
The book is divided into 17 sections and includes, in addition to the 

main history, timelines of events and pastors, music and worship, 
small groups, missions, and biographies of the church’s ministers. A 
comprehensive name index and many photographs are included to 
help locate specific information in the 250-page book. 



 
WANT TO HELP SUPPORT THE SOCIETY? 

You may make a tax-deductible donation to the Alliance Historical Society at any 
time. Make your check  payable to Alliance Historical Society and mail it to: 

PO Box 2044, Alliance, OH 44601 
 

Donations may also be made through PayPal  
via our website, www.alliancehistory.org 

Members and Donors 
Thank you to the following people for renewing their memberships or for joining the Alliance Historical Society as of September 
20. Membership year runs from July 1 to June 30 for Mabel Hartzell, Patron, Family, Individual, and Business members. A full 
updated list is available on our website. We appreciate your support! 
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Sarah & Phillip Mastroianni 
Martha & Chuck McClaugherty 
Rachel Nelson 
Charles Onaitis 
Cheryl Paine 
Bill & Nancy Prueter 
Glenn & Lois Rupp 
Tim Smyth 
Jack & Amanda Weber 
Bill Wright 
Joe & Carol Zelasko 

 
Patron Members 

Kathy Adams 
Cynthia Carlin 
Alan & Nancy Howenstine 
Robb Hyde 
William Koch 
Mary Kron 
David & Kathy McMahon 
Priscilla & Rudy Roggenkamp 
Betty Rush 
Len & Lynda Slack 
Carol & Mike Stuller 
James Taddeo 
Thomas Wallace 
 

Family Members 
Karen Blaser 
Bill Brown & Lori Spall 
Kelly & Judi Brush 
Mark Cade 
Barbara & Joe Caner 
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Ron & Betty Derry 
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Kelly Wehner Eubank 
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Jane Helwig 
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Julie Lee 
David & Cheryl Lundgren 
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Mike & Linda Pauli 
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Abby Schroeder 
Don Shaffer 
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Janet I. Vick 
 
Individual Members 
Marlene Admonius 
Sandy Antonasanti 
Judith Boyle 
Richard Cordingly 
Carolyn Crites 
Mary Ann Day 
Bonnie Kidd 
Janet Kinsley 
Thomas Kuceyeski 
Theresa M. Lattanzi 
Sheila Lobdell 
Jack Madison 
Thomas & Jane Pieper 
Korena Pow 
Wiley Keith Reed, Sr. 
Al & Pat Retone 
Monica Rollins 
Stephen Valentine 
Shawn Watson 
Marsha Wehner 
Merival J. Yarian 
 

Greater Alliance Foundation  
Together Fund Donations 

Robert Akins 
Pat Antonosanti 
Keith & Margaret Brown 
Sarah & Charles Brown 
Richard & Susanne Campbell 

Gary A. Conny 
Jennifer Crist 
Doug & Cindy Cunningham 
Steve & Deborah Daskalov 
Dorothy Davis 
Susan & Richard Diser 
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Sue & Scott Neil 
Rachel Nelson 
Chuck Onaitis 
Harry & Kathe Paidas 
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Donations Received 

Don & Cynthia Bianco 
Richard Cordingly 
Coralee Cox 
Carolyn Crites 
Ron & Betty Derry 
Carol Grove 
Karen Rhodes Heesacker 
Jack Madison 
David & Beth Mitchell 
Rebecca Soules 
Shirley Weimer 



P. O. Box 2044  
Alliance, Ohio 44601  

Alliance Historical Society  

If you’re looking for a Victorian backdrop in Alliance, you can’t get 
much better than the Mabel Hartzell Historical Home.  

Some University of Mount Union students found that out when they 
used the historic Carnation City landmark owned by the Alliance His-
torical Society as a set to film some scenes for a 15-minute film on 
Thursday, April 14. 

It is believed to be the first time that the Mabel Hartzell Historical 
Home – located at 840 N. Park Ave. and built in 1867 by Matthew 
Earley – was used as a theatrical set. 

“The house is gorgeous,” said Rachel Vaughan. “This is absolutely 
what we were looking for.” 

Vaughan was leading a group of four other Raider Student Media 
crew members in producing footage for “The Romantics,” a short 
screenplay she wrote that starred herself as well as Brady Pierce. 

Vaughan, a resident of Minerva, said the piece is not set in any 
particular year. 

“It’s not really a depiction of history,” said Vaughan. “It’s a depic-
tion of a romance writer’s idea of history.” 

Pierce, general manager of Raider Student Media during the 2021-
2022 academic year, noted that “The Romantics” was the latest in a 
number of projects the club had produced for Studio M, the group’s 
YouTube channel, including “Freeman Hall,” a seven-minute film in 
which a group of students discover a DVD from 1992 that contains 
something sinister; a sing-along video for Christmas, and a short piece 
titled “A Single’s Guide to Valentine’s Day.” 

Overall, Raider Student Media, a student-led extra-curricular organ-
ization, also encompasses WRMU (91.1 FM) and The Dynamo, the 
university’s radio station and newspaper, respectively. In all, approxi-
mately 30 students are active in Raider Student Media, according to 

Mabel’s serves as set for student production 

 

 

 

 

Students 

from 

Mount 

Union 

used the 

Mabel 

Hartzell 

Historical 

Home as 

a set for 

a produc-

tion in 

April 

2022. 

Pierce, including three others who were part of the behind-the-scenes 
crew at Mabel’s – Mint Baston, who is from the Columbus area; K Car-
son, who is from the Austintown area; and Hunter Miday, of Louisville. 

None of the students had visited the Mabel Hartzell Historical Home 
previously. 

“We were desperately searching for somewhere to film the older 
scenes,” explained Vaughan. “I googled historical homes, and I was so 
surprised that I found this so close. We reached out and got permission 
to use the home, and I am so excited that we did. It was absolutely per-
fect for what we needed.”  


